                             CROFT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD AT 7.30 PM ON TUESDAY 20th JULY 2021.

Present:
Councillor Bland MBE (Chair) 
Councillors, Allen MBE, Farnsworth, Partington, Sharpe.
Apologies: Councillor Campbell.

2022/77
Code of Conduct – Declarations of Interest.
Cllr. Partington declared an interest in Planning Applications 2021/39691 and 2021/39678.


2022/78
Minutes of the meeting held on 15th June 2021.
Excepting some typographical mistakes, the Minutes were approved.

2022/79
Matters arising.
2022/61.
Dog Waste Bins.
This matter has been passed to Mr. Boyer. 
Cllr. Farnsworth asked if, in line with the residents’ survey, some visually more attractive dog waste bag dispensers could be obtained.
Speed control measures.
Warrington Borough Council has advised that there is no plan to introduce speed control measures on Mill House Lane as it is not an area where speeding injuries have been recorded. The situation will be monitored and reviewed if that situation changes.
Women’s Institute Centenary Tree.
This has now been planted.
Round Thorn - Parking
Cllr. Allen reported that she had held a meeting with Professor Broomhead at which he had expressed his commitment to collaborate in resolving the Round Thorn parking problem. He is chasing matters up with Torus.
2022/74 - Oak Street
The borough council has advised that the slope on the pavement is not considered to be so severe as to cause problems.
2022/80
HM The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebration – 2 June 2022.
Cllr. Sharpe advised that for previous celebrations of national significance he had lite a bonfire on a highpoint near the quarry on his land. He would be prepared to do likewise next year.
Councillors agreed to contact the Croft Carnival Committee, the Guides, Scouts, Brownies and Cubs and the Air Cadets to see if some communal celebration can be organised within Croft.

2022/81
Christmas Tree Lighting Up Ceremony. 
The Parish Council asked for preparations to be made for the ceremony to be held this year.

2022/82
Financial Reports for May 2021.
Resolved
that the financial statements for the period ending May 2021 be approved along with May’s creditor payment list totalling £3,743.88.
Members also approved the July creditor cheque list which totalled £5,123.96.


2022/83
Planning Application 2021/39517 - 4, Beech Farm, Heath Lane, Croft, WA3 7DT.
Members asked for an update on the proposed site visit by a Warrington BC. planning officer. In view of comments made by residents they also suggested that a visit by Warrington BC’s enforcement team might be beneficial in establishing if the current use breached any greenbelt or planning regulations.


2022/84
Planning Application: 2020/37876 - Woodlands, Cross Lane, WA3 7AR.
Notice of ‘Called In’ Application by Way of Written Representations.
The Parish Council objected to this application as follows:
“Croft Parish Council objects to this application to develop a new property within the greenbelt. The Parish Council does not believe that the cases cited in support of the plans are relevant to this new development.”
The Parish Council noted the correspondence and 
Resolved
that the submitted objection should not be withdrawn.


2022/85
Planning Application 2021/39190 - Merefield, Warrington Road, WA3 6BD.
Section 191 Lawful Development Certificate - Previous extension to the rear of the main residence and construction of outbuildings used as kennels, an office and a laboratory for greyhound stud.
Resolved
No objection.

2022/86
Planning Application 2021/39683 – Newchurch Old Rectory, Warrington Road, WA3 5AD.
Listed building consent – proposed repairs to roof.
Resolved
No objection.

2022/87
Planning Application – 2021/39691 -  6, Main Lane, WA3 4AZ.
Householder – Proposed first floor side elevation (existing first floor side elevation to be demolished).
The Parish Council viewed this application simply as a precursor to Planning Application 2021/39678 to which it had already submitted its objections. 
Resolved
Object on the grounds that it simply facilitates 2021/39678 to which the Parish Council has already objected.


2022/88
Planning Application: 2021/39678 - 6, Main Lane, WA3 4AZ.
Lawful Development Certificate - Proposed addition of a flat roof dormer to the rear elevation.
This application was circulated to Members who objected to it on the grounds that it would be detrimental to the physical appearance of the property: it would be an overdevelopment in the greenbelt especially in light of the development approved under planning application 2018/32727. The proposal would overlook neighbours on both sides of the property.
Resolved
objection confirmed.


2022/89
Planning Application: 2021/39692 - 7, New Lane, WA3 7JJ.
Householder Prior Approval- Proposed single storey rear extension to extend beyond the rear wall by 7.90m, height of 3.46m and height of the eaves to be 3.17m.
Resolved
object on the grounds of overdevelopment in the greenbelt and doubling the footprint of the existing structure.

2022/90
Planning Application: 2021/39551 – 24, Mill House Lane, WA3 7EZ.
Householder – proposed two storey and single storey extensions and adaptations to dwelling.
Resolved
No objection.


2022/91
Borough Councillor’s update – Cllr. Allen.
The three ward Councillors, in addition to their other responsibilities are on Warrington Borough Council Committees. These include
Cllr. Allen – Shadow Deputy Leader of the Council and on the Scrutiny and Appeals Committees as well as being a member of the Traveller Site Location Team.
Cllr Maisey – Scrutiny Committee.
Cllr. Benson – Health Scrutiny, Licencing and Licencing Sub and Taxi Sub Committees.

Cllr. Allen has asked Professor Broomhead for the actual cost of cleaning up after the recent traveller encampment at Silver Lane.

The Council has not yet set a date for the Traveller Site Location Team to meet. The Council has been asked to commit to identifying an appropriate traveller site by May 2022 but that request has been refused.

Ward Councillors have started holding surgeries, the next one is on July 31st at Culcheth Library with another scheduled for Croft in October.

The Councillors have been engaged in work regarding the buses and Warburton Bridge.

Cllr. Allen has pointed out to Mr. Boyer of Warrington Borough Council, the need to address the over and undergrowth on Kenyon Lane. Mr. Boyer is to have the situation assessed.

The borough council has advised Cllr. Allen that the only way to stop the leakage on Gerrard Road is to repair the road.


2022/92
Recess – Flood on Sandy Lane.
A resident advised about a near miss incident when a driver took action to avoid the flood at the corner on Sandy Brow Lane, close to Rock House. 
The Clerk is to report the flooding to Warrington Borough Council.


2022/93
Recess - Speeding on Heath Lane.
A resident complained that the speed activated road signs are ineffective and suggested that red lines across the carriageway should be installed so as to demonstrate to motorists the speed at which they are travelling.
The Clerk is to report this to the appropriate officer at Warrington Borough Council.


2022/94
Member’s referral – Planters at Memorial Hall.
Cllr. Partington complained at the delay in getting the planters in situ.


2022/95
Member’s referral – Toilet Block.
Cllr. Allen asked for this matter to be included on the September agenda.


2022/96
Member’s referral – 12 Dam Lane.
Cllr. Sharpe was concerned that the newly erected wall might be encroaching the public highway.
The Clerk is to report this to Warrington Borough Council.


2022/97
Summer recess.
The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for 21st September 2021.
In the meantime it was 
Resolved
that jointly, the Chair and Clerk working in consultation with the Councillors, had delegated authority to make decisions on the Parish Council’s behalf.
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